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Police investigate alleged rape of 8-yr-old girl at Alligator Creek East of Honiara 

 

Police in Guadalcanal Police are investigating the alleged rape of a young girl on a date in 

October 2018 at Alligator Creek East of Honiara.  

Provincial Police Commander (PPC) Guadalcanal Province, Chief Superintendent Evelyn 

Thugea says, “In October the victim was accompanied by her two cousin brothers to go 

fishing at Alligator Creek.” 

PPC Thugea explains: “As they were still fishing, a man appeared holding a bush knife, and 

approached the victim and invited her to go to another creek which he said had more fish. 

The victim then followed the man.” 

Chief Superintendent Thugea adds: “The man left the victim under a tree and he went to a 

house and spoke with some people there. He returned to the young girl and led her into a 

nearby bush.” 

PPC Thugea says, “It is alleged that the suspect was raped at this location. It was not until 

9 December 2018 that the victim told her mother she was then taken to the Pikinini Clinic in 

Honiara,” says Mrs Thugea. 

The suspect is still unknown but is believed to be residing in the Alligator Creek area.  

Police call on the community in this area to assist with information that may help the 

investigation. Police at the Henderson Police Station can be contacted on phone 36200 or 

36201. 

 

//End// 

 

Media inquiries 

 

RSIPF Media Unit:  

24016 or 23800 Ext 239 

 

Email: 

rsipf.media@rsipf.gov.sb 

 

 

The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established in 

1954.  Its mission is ‘To provide a safe and peaceful Solomon Islands 

by strengthening relationships with the community’.  The RSIPF 

strive to provide efficient and effective policing services for the 

Solomon Islands and expect RSIPF officers to adhere to the RSIPF 

values. 

 
For ongoing news and information, please go to www.rsipf.gov.sb 

Follow us on Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/rsipf 
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